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Board Meeting- August 2, 2012

· Call To Order  - 8:02
· Board Members in Attendance:  Larry, Roly, Jenn, Valerie, Chuck, Steve, Mariann, Matt, Melinda, Tracy, Hannah, Clyde, Charles, Lara, Rickie

· July 19th Minutes Approved 
Open Business:
· Roly will review the existing by-laws to ensure the information contained is clear on background investigations and add any additional information which will be reviewed and voted on for the next BoD meeting on June 7th. - Roly updated the bi-laws to add a new section on Background investigations, Roly will add an additional section in there for other coaches and volunteers and send this out to the BoD.  – New Section has been approved and will added into the CLYFL Bi-Laws. –Closed 
· Hannah will be creating a proposal at the end of the season on different options for Fundraising for the 2013 season. 

· Steve will write a proposal for the changes in safety rules similar to Pop Warner to be discussed at the July 19th meeting- Proposal has been written and sent out to the membership.  To be voted on at the August 2nd BoD meeting. – Proposal did not pass, the safety rules will be socialized during the 2012 season and will be revisited in 2013.- Closed
· Steve will send some additional blasts to the membership about the Speed and Skills camp starting on July 30th.  -Closed
· Matt will remind the coaches during the coaches meeting to please communicate to their new teams in their welcome correspondence about the Speed and Skills camp.- Closed
· Steve will work with the Select Coaches to create the 3 Select teams.- Closed
· Steve will have the final list of Select players to be removed from the house draft will be completed by 7/21/12.- Closed
· Tracy will send Steve all of the logos to add to the league website. 
· Matt will send out the freeze lists to the coaches by 7/21/12. Closed
· Lara to send the list of Flag and D league teams to the board.- Open  
· Mariann will reach out to Cheers Sports to see if they are interesting in Sponsorship – Send a note to Joe, no response sent follow up 8/1/12
· Tracy will touch base with True AP on the Summer Speed and Skills camp situation.- Closed
· Matt- Week-long contact camp modeled after the AYFL Shawn Springs camp starting in 2013- This will be on hold until November- Matt will work on this during the season and will present a proposal in November. – Closed 
New Business:
· Registration- There is an outstanding balance of $1593.75 for the 2012 season.  The kids that have not made their final payment will be unable to collect equipment and cheer uniforms until those balances are paid in full.  
· Equipment Distribution – Is scheduled for Saturday, August 4th.  Ashley and Riddle will be onsite to help with proper fitting of equipment.  
· Treasurer Updates- The BoD should continue to look for additional sponsors for the league to bring in additional revenue 
· Flag updates- We have 7 D league teams and 15 Flag teams.  
· Concession updates – Food vendors have been secured, i-phone has been confirmed, and additional tents have been purchased and have arrived.  We are just looking for some additional signage to place in front of the stand for the season.  
· Fun Fest updates – Things are moving right along for this event.  
· Safety issues/BoD background checks- The Safety manually and tool boxes are ready to go and will be handed out to the coaches on Saturday at equipment distribution.  Ashley has also created emergency cards for each team and will also provide those to the coaches.  All background checks that have been submitted have been processed.  
· The next board meeting is scheduled for August 16th  at 8:00  location TBD
Action Items:  

· Steve will update the bi-laws to add the new background section and post the new version onto the website.
· Steve to communicate to a few families on Medical Release form questions

· Tracy will have the i-phone purchased and ready for the Fun Fest. 

· Rickie will provide a demonstration of the helmet removal kit at the 8/16/12 BoD meeting. 
· Steve will bring the flag league equipment over to Lara. 
· Matt will create the 2012 Fun Fest Scrimmage schedule.

· Matt to confirm all A, B, C coaches have submitted their background investigation form.

· Lara will work with Tracy on additional items needed from Dicks for Flag and D league.

